
 

 

SEXSMITH PAC MEETING 
 

 
 

October 27th, 2022• 6:26pm –7:52pm 
 
 

 
EXECUTIVE 

 

Co-Chairperson: Mandeep Sidhu / Deljit Beesla 
 

Treasurer: Novella Lui 
 

Vice-Chairperson/Hot Lunch Coordinator: Mike Atwal 

Co-Secretary: Jacqui Crawford / Allison So 

Fundraiser:  Lana Wong 

Member at large: Eva Jung 
 

 
 

GUEST 
 

Principal: Ms. Laura Rhead 
 

 
 
 
 

MEETING MINUTES 
 

Mandeep called the meeting to order at 6:26pm. 
 

 
 

1.  Quorum was met – 19 members present 
 

2.  Introduction and welcome statement and Indigenous Land 
 

Acknowledgement. 
 

● Approval of agenda (no additions): approved by Mandeep and seconded 

by Lucia 

● September 22, 2022, PAC Meeting Minutes approved by Mandeep and 

seconded by Deljit. 

● Thank you to all the volunteers, parents, teachers and students for the 

successful Diwali celebration, pumpkin patch for the primaries and 

chocolate fundraiser. 
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3.   Treasurer ’s  update  -  Novella  
 

● We combined the 2 PAC accounts into the Van City Account, this was at a 

cost of $9. 

 

 

 
 

4.   Budget 

Deljit prepared a suggested budget to give to Ms. Rhead.  Previously the PAC 

would approve funds as needed for individual items/needs.  We are considering 

giving Ms. Rhead an amount of PAC money to then divide up as needed. 
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● Ms. Rhead suggestions for PAC support/funding include Saleema Noon 

Programming, 30 MacBook laptops and 1 charging cart, games and toys for 

primary classrooms and lunch clubs, possible curling program, new book 

sets for intermediates, playground equipment, more game lines and 

beautification along the primary wing outside corridor, endless opportunities. 

●   Other discussions included: 
 

○ Money to help the music teacher, Ikea Kallax boxes would be great to 

store musical instruments, strings need to be replaced, any amount 

from the PAC would be appreciated. The allocated amount was $400, 

it was reduced to $200. 

○ Grade 7 expenditures for 2023, previously, about $15/student was 

given and there are 62 grade 7’s this year. 

○ The allocated amount for the trophy case was $3000, a smaller case 

is now in the making at $1500. 

○ Technology fund has been our main focus; we were planning to 

fundraise $40,000-$50,000 towards laptops and carts.  Suggestions 

were made to spend this money in increments.  Ms. Rhead has 

recently purchased a used iPad mini cart, with refurbished laptops and 
 

3 new ones thus were a past emergency, not much of an issue right 
now. 

 

○ New projector is needed in the library; the projector and installation will 

be approx. $2000. 

 
 

●   A motion was put forth by Deljit to approve the budget, it was seconded by 
 

Lucia and the vote was passed unanimously. 
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5.   Principal’s  Report  -  (Ms.  Laura  Rhead)  
 

● Thanks to Ginger and other photographers that took pictures at the Diwali 

celebration and the pumpkin patch.    Please see my Sway newsletter from 

the week, as well as our website, for all the updates, including a news story 

about Diwali at Sexsmith. 

https://sway.office.com/uIPlM1gAenkGjl7Y?ref=Link 

● Learn more about the provincial government’s Student and Family 

Affordability Fund. In late August, the provincial government announced 

one-time funding to BC school districts to help address some of the rising 

costs students and families currently face. Of the $60 million in funding, the 

Vancouver School Board will receive slightly more than $4.7 million. Based 

on school size and community make-up, schools will receive between 

$15,000 and $100,000 to support the following priorities: 
 

○   Food and nutritional support for students and families, 
 

○   Supporting Families and Offsetting Costs 
 

 
 

6.   Hot Lunch Coordinators  Report  (Mike) 
 

 
 

●   The Hot Lunch Program is up and running, big thankyou to all the volunteers. 
 

● There are 8-10 volunteers needed each week with hot lunch organization and 

distribution. 

● If you are unable to make a payment or you have a late order please let us 

know and we will assist you. 

●   Feedback to vendors so far; Mike will follow-up with vendors. 
 

○ fresh slice: pizza was cold, for next time we will leave the pizzas in the 

lunchroom and sort by division there, instead of taking to the 

classrooms. 

○   Subway: not enough filling or condiments in the subway sandwiches. 
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7.   Fundraiser Report  (Lana) 
 

 
 

● Chocolate Fundraiser was a success, thank you everyone.  We sold 210 

cases and have made $8115 so far, with a profit of $5178. The money is still 

trickling in. A big thank you to Pandora, Lucia and the kids for the distribution 

and organization and to Pandora and Deljit for the money count. Any leftover 

chocolates will be donated to the Grade 7, they can sell them to help 

fundraise for their Grade 7 graduation event. 

 
 

●   On-going fundraisers  
 

○   FundScrip 
 

■  PAC Gift Card Fundraiser Gift cards are the perfect gift but can 

also be used to pay for things that you would have used cash 

for and you can help support your child’s school when you buy 

one! 

■ Shop from the comfort of your home when you purchase gift 

cards through FundScrip, and Sexsmith will receive a 

percentage of the gift card sale. 

■  Choose from over 100 popular retailers like Toys R Us, Gap, 

Cineplex, Metropolis at Metrotown etc. Please use this link: 

https://www.fundscrip.com/Sign-Up.aspx?IID=2CBHHR 
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○   Oliver Labels 
 

■ Keep your items out of the lost and found pile by labelling your 

personal items with Oliver's labels. Custom labels can be 

printed with your child's name to use on all their belongings. 

When you purchase labels from Oliver's Labels, 20% of the 

purchases will support Sexsmith PAC's fundraising efforts. 

Please use this link; 

http://www.oliverslabels.com/sexsmithelementary 

 
 

8.  No other Business/Questions/Comments 
 

 
 

9.  The next PAC meeting is set for Thursday November 24th at 6:15pm. The 

meeting will be held virtually on zoom. 

●   Meeting adjourned at 7:52pm 
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